
  
  
  

POLICY UPDATE PROPOSAL 
APPROVED 

AT GOVERNING BOARD MEETING APRIL 15, 2010 
  
  
TO:    Common Manual Governing Board Representatives  
  Interested Industry Groups and Others 
  
FROM:   Carol Egan and Carolyn Small, Co-Chairs 

Common Manual Policy Committee  
  
RE:     Approved Common Manual Policy Updates  

[Policy Proposal 1169]  
  
DATE:    April 16, 2010  
  
In its April 15, 2010, meeting, the Common Manual Governing Board retracted its approval of policy 
proposal 1169 in Batch 166 and approved a corrected version of policy proposal 1169 and Figure 13-
1(see attachments).   
 
If you have any questions about the attached proposal, please contact Carol Egan via email at 
cegan@aessuccess.org or phone at 717-720-3663, or Carolyn Small via e-mail at 
Carolyn.small@iowa.gov or phone at 515-725-3413. 
  
  
Enclosures: Common Manual Policy Proposal 1169, Approved/Revised Figure 13-1 Unlined, 
Approved/Revised Figure 13-1 Lined.  
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